Secretary for Justice to visit Seoul

The Secretary for Justice, Ms Teresa Cheng, SC, tomorrow (September 25)
will leave for Seoul, Korea, to promote the legal and dispute resolution
services of Hong Kong and explore co-operation between the two places.

During her stay in Seoul, Ms Cheng will visit the Ministry of Justice of
Korea and meet legal experts and practitioners in Korea. She will also speak
at a breakfast session hosted by the Law Society of Hong Kong and the Hong
Kong Bar Association during the Annual Conference of the International Bar
Association, and call on the Embassy of the People's Republic of China in
Korea.

Ms Cheng will return to Hong Kong on September 26.
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